
Box 220 

Berwyn Alberta  

T0H 0E0 

780-338-3971 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

Www.lloydgarrisonschool.ca 

Find information on up-

coming events, homework, 

quick links, contact infor-

mation, sign up for our 

newsletters, calendars and 

a whole lot of other infor-

mation can be found there.  

Be sure to like us on Face-

book there as well. 

 

What Is Going On In Grade 1? 

The grade ones have had a very busy few months !  We have  

enjoyed listening to stories during Story Time, building our daily 

calendar, tracking the weather and making our way to 100 on 

the Hundred Chart.  We discovered numbers 0-20 and love to 

subnitize.  Subnitizing is the ability to recognize a pattern of 

dots which represent a number without actually counting each 

dot every time—it is like rolling a “six” on a die and knowing 

that arrangement of dots always means 6.  We are just finish-

ing up our unit on Measurement and have had a blast measur-

ing capacity with Mrs. Grant’s farm-grown peas.   

We can read!  Reading is so much fun in grade one as we are 

learning to use Dolch sight words, phonics and other word at-

tack strategies to decode new words.  We love looking for and 

making word family words.  We have a great group of students 

who eagerly look forward to Literacy Centers each morning.  

Literacy Centers are a fun way to reinforce and explore new 

words and concepts during Flexible Reading Groups. 

We will be starting new units in numbers to 100 and making 

sentences in February.  Please watch for our updates! 



Accountability Pillar Survey 

As an annual check-up on the education system, the Accountabil-
ity Pillar provides an opportunity for Alberta Education and 
school authorities to ensure that we are equipping students for 
success. 
 
The Accountability Pillar uses a set of 16 indicators consisting of 
surveys of students, parents and teachers on various aspects of 
quality; student outcomes such as dropout and high school com-
pletion rates; and provincial assessments of student learning. 
 
From January to the end of February, Alberta Education will be 
conducting the annual Accountability Pillar Survey.  In January, 
parents of students in grades 4, 5 and 6 will receive a survey 
from Alberta Education.  In February, students in grades 4, 5 and 
6 and all teachers will be completing their surveys online at 
school.   
 
All surveys are anonymous and ask questions about experiences 
with the school.  In addition to English and French, the parent 
survey is available in Chinese, Punjabi, Arabic, Blackfoot, Cree, 
Korean, Spanish, Tagalog and Urdu. 
 
Your participation in the survey helps provide important infor-
mation on the quality of education your child is receiving, so we 
encourage you to return your survey promptly.  
 
Survey results will be available to school authorities in May 2015, 
and will be reported publicly as part of their 3-Year Education 
Plans and Annual Education Results Reports. 

Math 5 and Math 6 Happenings 

The very hard-working young ladies in grade 5 and 6 have been learning about many new 

mathematical concepts since November.  In grade 5, we have explored Whole Numbers and 

are finishing up a unit on Multiplying and Dividing Whole Numbers.  Understanding Number 

and Decimals have been the focus of the Grade 6 assignments since November.  The small 

group instruction and peer-groupings have helped our students improve by leaps and 

bounds this year.  Congratulations, ladies!  Keep up the great work. 

Please watch for updates as they become available. 

Kindergarten Learning 



Superintendent’s Message 

Celebrating safe and caring learning 

environments 

 

On behalf of Peace River School Division (PRSD) I would like to thank students, staff, parents, 
community partners and community members for your contributions that provide students 
with safe and caring learning environments.  
 
We are very pleased to share that on the 2014 Alberta Education Accountability Pillar Report, PRSD’s safe and caring measure is 
rated at “very high” with a score of 88.2%. This result is based on the input of students, staff and parents through the annual Al-
berta Education survey (percentage of students, staff and parents are satisfied).  
 
Providing safe and caring learning environments for students is very important to us. We fully understand that in order for stu-
dents to learn, flourish and reach their full potential, they need to feel safe, happy and cared for in a positive learning environ-
ment.  
 
PRSD schools provide on-going programs, initiatives and presentations that are focused on creating and nurturing healthy relation-
ships and personal well-being. Examples of such programs and initiatives include the work of our school based Youth Education 
Support Workers, Success Coaches, student leadership groups, mentorship programs, behaviour support programs, the focus on 
citizenship division-wide, daily learning incorporated into the curriculum and the important support that comes from community 
involvement and various agencies.  
 
New this year in the division is the formation of School Wellness Action Teams (SWAT) in all schools. SWAT teams consist of both 
students and staff who plan initiatives that teach, model and support positive social/emotional environments, healthy eating and 
active living. PRSD also has a Wellness Policy that supports positive relationships and personal well-being.  
 
In the area of physical safety, we know that the physical space for students and staff plays a significant part in the learning process. 
PRSD’s Safety Coordinator works with schools to ensure the physical spaces are safe, helps to create emergency response plans 
and provides training opportunities for students and staff. We also added a new goal in the PRSD Three Year Education Plan 
“Positive Safety Attitudes” that is focused on teaching, modeling and communicating the importance of safety.  
 
Thank you so much for your involvement and support that makes our schools the safe and caring places they are for our students, 
staff and visitors. Also, please join us on February 25, 2015 “Pink Day” when thousands of students and staff in PRSD will wear pink 
in a united stand to support healthy relationships, wellness and diversity.  
 
 
Paul Bennett 

Superintendent of Schools 
Peace River School Division No. 10 

Pink Shirt Day is Febru-

ary 26, 2015.  Students 

will be engaged in activi-

ties within their class-

rooms focussing on anti-

bullying strategies.  Thank you  to Berwyn 

FCSS for providing t-shirts for our Anti Bully 

Day!   

Special thanks to Hillary Den-

ison and The Town of Grim-

shaw for the generous contri-

bution to our breakfast program as  well 

as our ongoing monthly sponsor Trinity 

Repair!  Big shout out to our parents 

who provide Free Lunch Day!! 





Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

Swimming 

10AM 

3 

Swimming 

10AM 

NO ECS 

4 

Dare to Care  

ECS Day 

5 

Swimming 

10AM 

6 

Swimming 

10AM 

7 

8 9 

Swimming 

10AM 

10 11 

School Council 

Mtg  5:30PM 

12 

Spaghetti Lunch 

100 Day Cele-

bration 

13 

Non-op Day 

NO SCHOOL 

14 

15 16 

Family Day 

NO SCHOOL 

17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 

Science Fair 

26 

Pink Shirt Day 

27 28 

FEBRUARY 2015 


